

CITY COMMISSION

MAYOR LESLIE SODEN

COMMISSIONERS STUART BOLEY MATTHEW J. HERBERT LISA LARSEN MIKE AMYX

THOMAS M. MARKUS CITY MANAGER City Offices PO Box 708 66044-0708 www.lawrenceks.org

6 East 6<sup>th st</sup> 785-832-3000 FAX 785-832-3405

December 5, 2017

Neeli Bendapudi Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor University of Kansas 1450 Jayhawk Blvd., Rm 250 Lawrence, KS 66045-7535

RE: Community Advisory Committee Appointments

**Indoor Football Practice Facility** 

## Dear Neeli:

I appreciate the project information and solicitation of city representation on the ad hoc Community Advisory Committee for KU's Indoor Football Practice Facility (IPF) on the Lawrence campus. It looks to be an important project for KU and the community.

The City appointments to the Community Advisory Committee for the IPF project will be Scott McCullough, Planning & Development Services Department Director, and Chuck Soules, Public Works Director. Scott can be reached at 785-832-3154 or at <a href="mailto:smccullough@lawrenceks.org">smccullough@lawrenceks.org</a>. Chuck can be reached at 785-832-3124 or at <a href="mailto:csoules@lawrenceks.org">csoules@lawrenceks.org</a>. They are excited for this appointment and look forward to participating in the upcoming meetings.

In your letter you solicited appointments from the affected neighborhoods. I would note that per the cooperation agreement between the City of Lawrence and University of Kansas, neighborhood representative appointments are made by KU. We appreciate the opportunity to provide names, but believe it important that KU reach out directly to the neighborhood contacts to discuss who they may want to serve on the committee. To reach that end, we provide the contact information we have on file below of the neighborhood associations that we believe should be represented on the committee.

- Oread Neighborhood Association
  - Serina Hearn, 785-842-6618, oreadneighbor@gmail.com
  - Rick Kupper, 913-634-3757, rbkupper@yahoo.com
- West Hills Oliver Minnis, 785-550-7945, <u>oliverminnis@stephensre.com</u>.

Please let me know how the city can help in other ways as the needs arise on this project.



Neeli Bendapudi December 5, 2017 Page 2 of 2

Sincerely,

Thomas M. Markus City Manager

C: Scott McCullough, Director PDS Chuck Soules, Director Public Works